
Newsletter 

Friday 7th June 2019 - Week Six 

Junior Room - Mrs Dillon (Whaea Dillon)  

 

Next week we have the Life Education van visiting 
to talk to us about friendships and positive relation-
ships. We are looking forward to learning all about 
this topic and how we can use the concepts in our 
daily lives. 

We have been continuing our learning about 2D 
shapes, looked at symmetry within shapes and have 
had fun creating artworks using different 2D shapes. 

 
 Next week we will be exploring the features of 3D shapes.

In RE, all of the children have learned about Pentecost.  They have seen how the 

Holy Spirit enabled the disciples to carry on the work of Jesus.  Pentecost is 

recognised as the birthday of the Christian Church.  The symbols of 

Pentacost are fire and wind.  The children have 

consolidated their learning through art of which Stani’s can be seen in the 

church. 

Senior Room - Mrs Donnelly (Whaea Donnelly)  
 

 

As part of our maths programme in Room 3, the students 

created models using a variety of resources and then 

draw their models as a record of their learning.  Gabriel 

has completed a 3D vase puzzle and made a Star Wars 

Super Droid Carrier with instructions. 

I would like to apologise for the Newsletters sent out on 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th May by email, whereby in error, I inserted 

email addresses in the “cc” part instead of “bcc” part (blind copy where email addresses are not shown).               Karen 



Celebrated Saints this Week.  

The 6th of June is the 

Feast Day of St Marcellin 

Champagnat, 

founder of the Marist Brothers  

 

 

 
Weather Conditions  

 

 
 

 

With the weather starting to change for us, we 
would like to remind parents about what to do for 
late opening and snow closures for the school. 
The decision to delay opening or closing the 
school is made by a designated group of schools 
around the Dunedin area.  This group then      
notifies local media, this generally means that we 
will find out about it in the same way and at the 
same time as you.  

If the school is closed for the day, or starting late, 
a post will be put on our Facebook page and an 
email sent out to all families.  Please be aware 
that the school phone may not be monitored. 
  
The following radio stations may broadcast 
school closures from 6.50am: 
 
Radio Dunedin 1305 AM 
The Breeze 98.2 FM 
More FM 97.4 FM 
The Hits Dunedin Facebook Page 
  
At all times families are to consider their own 
safety with regards to travel to and from school 
in adverse weather conditions.  

School Calendar: 
 
TERM 2 

June: 

13th  Life Education Trust - Harold 

14th  Sports Activator 

14th DRS Retreat 

17th  21st Book Week 

19th  Year 4-6 Senior Food - Food for thought 
 programme 

21st  Sports Day 

22nd Senior Room Supermarket Day 

July:  

3rd  Reports will be sent home 

5th  Sports Activator 

5th  Mufti Mania—Cantas Fundraiser 

5th  Last day of term 

TERM 3 

July: 

22nd  First day of term 

23rd-24th Catholic Education Review 

 

The 6th of June is the Feast Day of St Marcellin Champagnat, founder of 

the Marist Brothers.  The Marist Brothers taught extensively throughout 

New Zealand and the Pacific.  In Christchurch they taught at Xavier College 

(now Catholic Cathedral College) and Marist Brothers High School in 

Greymouth (now John Paul II High School) and Timaru (now Sacred Heart 

School).  Many Rugby Union and Rugby League clubs around the country 

were started by brothers or their pupils, and many of these clubs still exist 

today.  Although most of the Brothers are now elderly and have left working 

in schools, the Champagnat Partnership ensures their work and charism 

stays alive.     



Church Roster:  

 

 

Miniball         Draw for Thursday 13th June 2019, will be advised on group Facebook page and 
         emailed on Monday. 

SFX Bounce (Yr1-2, Kiwihoops Bounce D Grade)  
 

SFX Nuggets (Yr3-4, Kiwihoops Mini C Grade)  
 

SFX Giants (Yr5-6, Kiwihoops Pro D Grade)       

                                                                                    

Don’t forget your  mouth guard and wear navy shorts. 

Netball 
 
First game is this Tuesday 11th of June at Edgar.  
 
Year 1-2 - SFX Magic:        3.45pm Court  1a v Mac Bay: Green 
       

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Issue 4 out now & being sent home today. 

Please order online as follows: 

 


